	OLD CATTON NEWSLETTER
	
	

	[image: image2.png]CUSTOMER SERVICE EXCELLENCE




	Tel: 01603 426973     Fax: 01603 424029

www.oldcatton.norfolk.sch.uk

e-mail: office@oldcatton.norfolk.sch.uk
Executive Headteacher: 
Mrs. A. D.  Best-White MA
Head of School Mrs. K. Connelly 

	[image: image3.jpg]



	
	

	 Issue 11    Monday 21th November 2016    
	
	



[image: image1]Dear Parents 
This Friday 25th November 3:30pm-6pm we are holding our Christmas Fayre after school. In order to make sure that all the children are safely accounted for we ask that all children in years 3, 4 and 5 leave the school in the normal way at the end of the day and meet parents and carers at the gate exits. You can then come to the front of school, with your children and access the Christmas Fayre if you would like. We do not want children attending the fayre unsupervised.  Year 6 will be the only exception to this rule as they are running stalls of their own. They will need to remain in school to be ready to run the stalls and will then need collecting by parents or carers at the end of the fayre or at a time that is convenient. We realise that not all year 6 children will be able or need to stay for the whole time. We suggest that collecting no later than 5:30pm would be fine and allow time for the stalls to be cleared away before our finish time of 6pm. Thank you very much for supporting the school and I look forward to seeing you all there!   

Stars of the Week!  
[image: image2.png]Congratulations to this week’s Stars – wonderful work and attitudes shown; what brilliant role models we have in our school. 

6E – Harry Arbon 
6E – Callum King 
6R – Liam Freezer 
6R – Rohan Day 
6S – Madeline Bunter 
6S – Joshua Legg 
4G – Ellie Blyth 
4G – Isaac White 
4P – Daisy Harris 
4P – Seth Queensborough 
3C – Joseph Pereira 
3C – Michael Bradstreet 
3C – Isabel Chapman  
3E – Reece King 
3E – Ashley Owolabi 
Attendance Cup
6S won the attendance cup for their attendance the week before half term, with attendance of 99.37% - Well done!
Golden Book!
The following children were put into the Golden Book for amazing work that has astonished, astounded and amazed their teachers. Huge congratulations to the following children:

Freya Chapman 

Yung Loh 

Mia Baxter 

Carxel Bofenda 

Harry Thompson 

Kyran Reid 

Seth Queensborough 
Christmas Quiz Night! 

On Friday 2nd December we are holding our second ever Old Catton Quiz Night; this time with a Christmas theme. Letters have gone out advertising the event and we are now waiting for teams to organise themselves and book a table for the night. Please let us know how many members there are in your team and your order for fish and chips for the night. Last time we had a real giggle and raised some money for school. You can bring a bottle (or two) and relax without your children for this event – adults only allowed. Please do get involved and come along. It will be lots of fun!  
Reminder of dates up to half term: 

Thursday 24th November—Disco 6-8pm 

Friday 25th November—Christmas Fair 3:30-6:00pm 

Friday 2nd December—Christmas Quiz and Chips Night! Back by popular demand; get your teams ready to enter! (Adult only event) 

Monday 5th December—Dress Rehearsal starting at 1:15pm. Parents welcome to attend as an alternative to an evening performance—especially good for little brothers and sisters to see the shows
Tuesday 6th December—Christmas Show Performances starting at 6pm 

Wednesday 7th December—Christmas Show Performances starting at 6pm 

Thursday 8th December—Christmas Show Performances starting at 6pm 

(Please note: after a survey last year to take into account the preferences of our families, the evening shows have been moved to the earlier start time of 6pm, with 3 shows still on offer for the maximum number of tickets to be allocated per family. This will mean an earlier finish time for the children.)  

Tuesday 13th December—Flu jabs for Year 3 children 

Wednesday 14th December—Celebration Assembly 9:00am 

Thursday 15th December—

Carol Service at St Margaret's Church Year 3/4 9:30am 

Carol Service at St Margaret's Church Year 5/6 2:00pm 

Parents invited to attend the service

Friday 16th December—Christmas Jumper day and last day of term! Wear your Christmas  jumper and donate £1 to Save the Children

Monday 19th December 2016 —Wednesday 4th January 2017 Christmas Holiday 

Wednesday 4th January 2017—Staff Inset Day 

Thursday 5th January 2017—Children return to School
Children in Need! 

On Friday 18th November the children all donned their spotty outfits and helped raise £204.04 for Children in Need. Our school total was then very generously doubled by Lloyds Bank, who are sponsoring this year’s events. Thank you very much for joining in and raising some money for this great charity. Thank you also to Mrs Sarah Coe for helping us to make links with Lloyds to enable the total to be doubled. She gave up her own time to help us in school – just brilliant!   
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Help at the School Disco and the Christmas Event

If you would like to offer your services and help out at the disco, (Thursday 24th November 6-8pm) or the Christmas Event, (Friday 25th in the afternoon until 5:30pm) please come and write you name down on the two sheets I have placed in the foyer. We would really appreciate your help to make these events run as smoothly and successfully as possible. Many thanks in advance.  
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Homework 
I would like to take this opportunity to make sure that everyone understands the homework that is set in school and the teacher’s expectations in order for you to best support your child with their learning.  
Every child from year 3-6 is expected to read every night (Monday-Friday) and collect 5 signatures, from their adults at home, in their reading records to show their teachers. Every child is also expected to learn their spellings for the week from the spelling booklet, appropriate for their year group. They will be given a maximum of 10 words to learn from the set they have been selected by their teacher. Every child then has topic based homework that is set in the homework book. 
Every week this homework will cover a subject or a theme and give the children a task to complete over the whole week – including the weekend. This is designed to give families the flexibility to spend time on the homework when it suits them. We realise that everyone’s week is different and the idea is that having the whole week means that you can find a time that best suits your child and your family.    
We do not have a specific limit or set amount of work that any child should produce for the topic homework. We understand that some families want lots of homework and some families don’t want any! We would like the children to complete what they can. It should not become the parents and carers homework. We do not want the children spending hours on the homework or for it to become a stressful activity for you at home. We simply want to engage the children in working independently or with some guidance on work out of school that they take responsibility for. We aim to gradually prepare them for High School and give them lots of scope for learning about different things that relate to what they have been doing at school.  

Every child’s work and ability will be different – we know what individual children can do and we accept that sometimes they may complete a small piece of homework if they have not found it interesting or found it hard but they may then complete a great piece of homework on a topic they really engage with and enjoy! This is fine. E.g. an hours work on the topic homework across the week is plenty.  
Please understand that we set homework to build on learning, help the children become more independent and allow time for you to support your child’s learning at home. I hope this better explains our intentions. Please do email me with any further questions or comments.

headofschool@oldcatton.norfolk.sch.uk 

Christmas plays! 

With Christmas play season upon us I have heard that some children in school have been disappointed at not getting a speaking part in the plays. I am sure that you can understand that it is impossible for 202 children to have a speaking role! However they are all very much part of the shows. Without all the voices we would have no choir; without all the extras and ensembles we would have no scenes created; without all the dancers we would have no routines and without the children moving and fetching props etc we would have no continuity. Everyone is important in making the performances great and I really can’t impress this enough. 
Christmas is such a lovely time in a Junior School; one of the best times in the year. I hope that you join with us in as many of the events as you can to support your child, the school community as a whole and everyone who works hard to make it special. Thank you.     
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TALK HOMEWORK & ‘WOW’ WORDS
Each week we send a Talk Homework activity and ‘Wow’ Words home and we would be very grateful for your support. 

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills, which in turn will help them with their writing. “If a child can’t say a sentence then they can’t write it either!”

Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the questions below;
I am sure that you have all already been talking about the recent worldwide news that Donald Trump will be the next American President. I would like you to talk about the question: why is the new president of the USA so important? Whoever is elected into this position has a very important and influential role but why? 
[image: image7.jpg]| Homeworlk?3)





In Big Talk, we use ‘WOW’ Words to improve our vocabulary and ‘big up’ our sentences to make them more interesting!

[image: image8.jpg]



Our ‘WOW’ Word this week is; 
Democracy 
 (representative government, elective government, constitutional government, popular government, government by the people)
Please encourage your child to use this word,

in the right context, as much as possible.

· The ‘Talk Homework’ and ‘WOW’ words will be set every Monday in the newsletter; children will then share their ‘Talk’ with their class on a Friday afternoon.

· We will encourage the children to use the WOW word throughout the week.

Thank you for your support in helping your child.
I hope you all have a great week! Please come in and speak to me or your children’s class teachers if you have any worries or concerns. 

Mrs K Connelly.
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The Nebula Partnership 
[image: image4]
The Nebula Partnership
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